
Life Sciences Division Meeting
University Library

Wednesday, October 14, 2020
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 noon
Zoom



Minutes


	Members Attending: 

Susan Braxton, Prairie Research Institute Librarian 

Peg Burnette, Medical and Biomedicine Librarian; PSED Liaison 

Erik Chapman, Staff Liaison

Mike Dickinson, Planning, Landscape Architecture, and Agriculture Librarian

Erin Kerby, Veterinary Medicine Librarian (minutes)



	

Lucy Moynihan, Staff Liaison

Ryan Rafferty, Regional Health Sciences Librarian, UIC LHS

Janis Shearer, Public Services & Engagement Librarian

Kelli Trei, Biosciences Librarian; LSD Coordinator

Sarah Williams, Head, Funk Library

Not Attending:
Mara Thacker, Global Popular Culture Librarian; South Asian Studies Librarian; ASD Liaison





1. Guest: Mary Laskowski
a. As Director of Library Fulfillment she is hoping to chat about the challenges and opportunities of fulfillment under the current circumstances as well as start thinking more broadly about where we go from here.
i. Course reserves
1. Provision of print course reserves will continue as established this fall; no significant changes expected.
2. If an entire book is needed, it should be routed through DocExpress. This is so they can coordinate with the Copyright Clearance Center. Significant lead time is needed, so send them in as soon as possible.
3. If we do our own scanning, we should continue to document what and how much. This should be reported to the Copyright Clearance Center.
ii. Print fulfillment
1. Expected we will continue as we have been into the spring semester. Patrons now have the option in Primo to note whether they want print or electronic. No significant changes to delivery, other than dropping the Saturday delivery option in Marshall Gallery after Fall Break.
2. Units have some leeway to fulfill individual requests as they see fit; we should not feel like we have to strictly adhere to a set policy.

2. Approval of May minutes (taken by Kelli)
a. Approved with one minor edit for clarification.
3. ALMA updates, concerns (all)
a. New workflows are still in flux and not established.  Serials in particular seem to be problematic.  Erik gave one example that had to do with binding.  
b. Who to contact about problems?  This also has not been fully established and is still in flux.
c. There are still SFX links in Google Scholar (and some other databases). The team is aware, and they are working on it.

4. Update on office building project (Sarah)
a. Nothing new to report.
5. Update on back to work plans (Sarah)
a. Continue with current plan.
6. Committee assignments and reports – AC, CDC, others
a. Sarah
i. CDC - Stephanie Baker is putting the finishing touches on fund reports; a message will go to LibNews when those are ready.  Susan and Sarah reported that their approval funds were smaller than previous years; they encouraged other selectors to check their approval fund allocations.  Sarah asked Tom Teper about the reductions, and she will forward Tom's message to the group.
b. Kelli
i. EC – discussions continue about how to make faculty meetings more open and inclusive, a task force is being formed.
ii. Electronic Resources Working Group:
1. Discover links being updates, Scopus and EBSCO not fully updated yet. Google shows two discover links, ER is working on getting the old one removed, the new one includes the @ symbol.
c. Susan
i. LCAP – has new co-chairs.
ii. Organizational Development & Training – continuing to work on professional development plans.
iii. Scholarly Commons Director search – final search narrative is being drafted.
d. Mike
i. Reference Management Team – working in migrating libchat messages to general Funk ACES account from previous GAs.
ii. Campus Charitable Fund Drive – virtal open house scheduled for Nov. 28.
e. Erin
i. Research & Publication Committee – look our for an invitation to a discussion about what the Library Research Forum should look like this year.
ii. E-Resources Librarian search – phone interviews were conducted, and four individuals were singled out to be invited for full interviews.
f. Erik
i. LSSC – recently went through a leadership change.

7. Round Table
a. Kelli – new Web of Science interface is up and running, there is a link to send feedback.
b. Ryan’s stuff – dual degree program expected to wrap up in 2022, will cause library access issues with people who no longer have a university appointment. To date, no issues with nursing students wanting access to the collection or space in Grainger. UIC is having considerable issues with Alma. The Dean of Libraries search is still ongoing.
c. Peg – fill out the feedback webform for the Research Support Forum!
d. Janis – working with Clarissa to turn Student-ing Remotely into a series. Need to establish criteria for virtual exhibits. Social media posts are off to a slow start, please encourage your GAs to post. Starting this month, ACDC will be editing the newsletter in-house, with GAs being mentored by Prof. Evans. A libguide for Extension is in the works.
e. Sarah – submitted the unit annual report for Funk.

8. Adjourn

